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Called to Community 
& Participation

Friday 1st March 2024                Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts Free



Community
Our strength is undoubtedly built upon the effort that everyone puts into playing their part 
in our community.

I have never worked in, or seen, a community that works so well together. Parents, teachers 
and governors go about our business with a professional dedication, mixed with humanity, 
empathy and humour. It is a potent combination and the beneficiaries are, of course, our 
deserving children. 

We have started our Catholic Social Teaching theme for Spring 2 – Community and 
Participation, and while I have told the children that they are already *really good* at this, 
there is always space to grow, improve and blossom when it comes to high-functioning 
communities. And they will rise to the challenge!

As always, it’s their personalities and the million acts of kindness and happiness they pack 
every morning to being to school that makes it a joy to work here. We are blessed, and long 
may it continue! 

Have a lovely weekend everyone – see you on Monday…                      s. McNicholas, Headteacher
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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 



Our Celebration of the Word

Community 
As humans, we are made to live in community

with one another. 

This means being active members of the world 

we live in. 

We are meant to look out for each other and 

build each other up.

This is how God wants us to live.

‘You shall love the Lord your God with all your 

heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind. 

This is the first and great commandment. And the 

second is you shall love your neighbour as yourself.’
Matthew 22:37-39



A HUGE thank you to Ms. Adler, who leaves us today to begin a new 
adventure in Hertfordshire! We are so grateful for her 3 years at SJV, 
where she has been an incredible teacher, colleague and friend to us all! 
Come back and see us soon!!



Notices
Parent Teacher Meetings: Monday 4th March 
to Thursday 7th March
Entrance on Monday for meetings before the end of the 
school day will be via the school playground.
Entrance for all after school meetings will be via the school 
office.

Please be aware there will be no supervision available for 
children so if you do need to bring your child / children please 
make sure they have something with them to do while you see 
their teacher.

Friday 8th March : World Book Day celebrations -
Friday is a non uniform day. The theme is 'You Are A Reader'.
Join us for assembly on Friday at the usual time for our World 
Book Day 'Catwalk'

Scholastic Book Fair:
Each evening after school at 3.30pm in the school hall from 
• Friday 8th to Wednesday 13th March
• Friday 8th : Classes 5 & 6
• Monday 11th: Nursery and Reception Class
• Tuesday 12th March: Classes 1 & 3
• Wednesday 13th March: Classes 2 & 4

Thursday 2nd May - School closed:
The shool is being used as a polling station.



When I grow up I want to be…

In PSHE this week, we talked about the range 
of jobs available (typically) in London and 
asked the children to create a ‘human bar 
chart’ to help us see what they are currently 
drawn to. Interesting...



When I grow up I want to be…

These are our technologists and scientists! 
Discovering new things and powering our 
computers!



When I grow up I want to be…

Quiiite a lot of our children want to be the 
entertainers of the future – writing books, making 
music and screen and stage stars!



When I grow up I want to be…

Here are our future teachers and leaders of the 
next generation of children!



When I grow up I want to be…

If you are unwell in a few years, these may be the 
ones to nurse you back to health!



When I grow up I want to be…

The future glue of our future societies – keeping us 
safe! A small, but robust group!



When I grow up I want to be…

The captains of industry of the future!



When I grow up I want to be…

We may be a little low on electricians and other 
tradespeople! We’ll have to work on that…



When I grow up I want to be…

By far the biggest group – the sports stars, fitness 
workers and coaches!



Y1 at the London Transport Museum

And…last but not least, these two may well save 
the planet! I certainly hope so…



NURSERY PLACES 
Spring Term 2024
Application forms for admission 
to our nursery in the spring 
term 2024 are now available 
from the school office for 
children completing 3 years this 
autumn..









1st March 2024

Reception:
This week I have chosen A-R as a star for her superb writing. She 
has grown so much in confidence and was able to write four 
sentences independently. Keep up the amazing work!

I would also like to choose M-R for her determination and 
perseverance to conquer her fears and jump from mushroom to 
mushroom in the playground. She was so nervous at the 
beginning that her knees were wobbling but she did not give up! 
Well done!



1st March 2024

Class 1:
I would like to say a big well done to E this week for being a great class star. You really listened 
carefully to our R. E lesson this week all around Baptism. You did some amazing writing about what 
a Baptism ceremony is and why it is so important to Catholics and the church. Well done for 
adding such great detail about how it is celebrated the special words that the priest says and what 
special objects are used in a Baptism independently I can see that you really know in great depth 
all about this special ceremony and why it is so important.

In our RHE lesson this week we were thinking about friendships and what makes a good friend and 
a bad friend. We watched a series of learning videos and had a great class discussion about the 
different qualities a good friend and a bad friend may have. I was really impressed with S this week 
because as we were looking at the ideas as a class on our learning table, he noticed that one of his 
class friends could not see the ideas table very well. It was heart warming to see you go up to your 
friend and usher him to go closer to the table and to actually give up your own space where you 
were standing so that he could see much better. I thought that showed such kindness and caring 
qualities. So well done for thinking of others and for being so thoughtful this week.



1st March 2024

Class 2:
This week we have a maths star in Class 2. T has worked really hard with 
the money topic that we have started this week. It has not always been 
easy to count up the amounts and work out which coins you need to use 
but he has shown such great enthusiasm through the lessons. This is a 
great example for the other children in class to follow too. Well done T 
and keep working hard!

The other star this week is going to someone that has worked really hard 
with the new skills we have been learning during writing time. This person 
has been trying so hard but what was great to see is that she asks 
questions to confirm that she is doing the right thing. This is also helpful 
to the rest of the class as her questions are helping them with their 
learning. Well done N and keep up the hard work!



1st March 2024

Class 3:
W – For settling in so well into Year 3. She has been in SJV for just 
over a week and it has been lovely to see her settle in, it’s like she 
has always been a member of the class. She has been working 
really hard in lessons, she listens carefully and she is kind and 
polite. Well done on your first week!

N – For always contributing to whole class discussions. She enjoys 
sharing her ideas with others and is always willing to answer 
questions with insightful observations. She also enjoys helping 
her partner during lessons. Well done!



1st March 2024

Class 4:
We would like to thank all of Class 4 who have worked extremely 
hard this week however two children who really impressed us 
were J and G. J constantly strives for excellence in everything he 
does He takes pride in his work and this week while working on 
complex sentences, he used his accumulated knowledge to 
produce work of a very high standard. Well done J. Our second 
star goes to G, she has all the qualities of a dedicated learner and 
teacher! She shows great flair for computing and was able to 
explain all of the steps necessary to create a website to the class 
with clarity and patience. Thank you G!



1st March 2024

Class 5:
Our first star this week goes to someone with a beautiful soul who shows 
such kindness and caring every single day. She is unfailingly polite to 
children and adults alike around the school and is always the first person 
to offer any kind of help when it is needed. This week, she shone brightly 
as she took our new class member under her wing and made sure that 
she was looked after and included. Well done to S. Our second star is for a 
mathematician who, again, always goes out of his way to make sure the 
children on his table are looked after. He always has an eye out for 
someone in need but he doesn’t just hand over an answer and move in. 
He spends his time and thought helping the person to find their way 
around the method, making sure they are secure. Well done to the mini-
teacher, R.



1st March 2024

Class 6:
N - N showed himself to quietly and confidently work his way through our 
practice tests this week without any fuss. He tried his best in all that he 
did and should be very proud of his efforts. Furthermore, in History he 
listened carefully to teacher input and teacher feedback and has so far 
produced two very good paragraphs of writing showing his excellent 
knowledge in the Ethiopia and Benin topic. Well done N!

O - O is kind, patient and shows generosity with his time and ideas with 
his partner and anyone he works with. He also show that when you listen 
carefully, your knowledge and understanding get better and better. Well 
done O! Keep up the good work!





Half term sports star –
loves Dodgeball!



Well done for 
getting active 
during half term!



Moving up the swimming 
achievement ladder!



TWO Krate medals for the 
martial artist!


